
"The best 
foreign 
policy is 
to live 

our daily lives in honesty, 
decency and integrity; at 
home making our land a more 
fitting habitation for free 
men, and abroad joining 
with those of like mind and 
heart to make the world a 
place where all men can 
dwell in peace." -- Dwight 
Eisenhower, March 23, 1950. 
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BECAUSE OF VOLUME OF MAIL RECEIVED, PARADE REGRETS IT CANNOT ANSWER QUERIES. 

Surely 
the 

President of the United 
States is entitled to hire 
anyone he likes to help him 
in the almost superhuman 
task of running this gov-
ernment. 
It might be useful, how-

ever, to ascertain before-
hand whether any individual 
to be employed in a major 
governmental position is 
basically a man of good 
will or a dedicated fanatic 
pickled in the vinegar of 
his own hate and anger. 

It is frightening to read 
the transcripts of the 
Watergate testimony and the 
newspaper accounts perti-
nent thereto and find John 
Ehrlichman saying of Pat 
Gray, "Let him twist slow-
ly, slowly in the wind." 
Or read that if John Mitch-
ell had his druthers, he 
would line up a group of 
the Watergate scoundrels 
on the White House lawn 
"and would have had them 
all shot." Or read John 
Dean's recommendation that 
the Nixon Administration 
study "hoo we can use the 
available federal machinery 
to screw our political 
enemies." 

It is appalling to read 
that Charles Colson, once 
the President's Special 
Counsel, "would walk over 
my grandmother if neces-
sary" to prove his loyalty 
to the cause of the Presi-
dent's re-election. Or that 
Bob Haldeman equated dis-
sent with treachery and 
wanted as late as Feb. 
10, 1973, long after the 
President had been re-
elected "to get our people 
to put out the story on the 
foreign or Communist money 
that was used in support 
of demonstrations against 
the President in 1972." 
It is shocking to read 

that Alexander Butterfield,  

the former aide to Haldeman 
who revealed the installa-
tion of bugging devices in 
the White House, the Execu-
tive Office Building and 
Camp David, said of Ernest - 
Fitzgerald,who honestly 
told the Congress of the 
huge cost overruns on the 
C-5A,. "We should let him 
bleed for a while." 
One wonders about such 

men and their lack of 
- morality, their abuse of 
power, and their manifesta-
tions of deformed person-
ality in the recommendation 
of revenge, punishment and 
dirty tricks. 
Perhaps a thorough psy-

chiatric examination should 
become a prerequisite for 
holding high government 
office. 

1141111T The Mayor of Moscow, Vladi- 
mir Promyslov, 
recently an-

nounced the novel method 
he plans to use to prevent 
traffic congestion in the 
Russian capital. 
"When we reach one mil-

lion cars in Moscow," he 
explained, "the state will 
simply stop selling any 
more vehicles. If a Soviet 
citizen wants to have a car 
after that time, he will 
have to move outside the 
city. We are not encourag-
ing private cars in 
Moscow." 
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